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 Enquiries to: Andrew Sturgeon 

Phone no: 01923 226400 
Our reference: Riverside/PPA/Imp 

Date: 15th November 2022 

  
 
Dear Resident,  
 
Riverside Road Permit Parking Area (PPA) – Results from Statutory Consultation  
 
Further to the statutory consultation process in relation to the proposals for a Permit Parking Area 
(Zone Z) in the Riverside Road Area, which took place between the 23rd September and 14th October 
2022.  I can now advise that all comments and objections received to the consultation have been 
reported to your local Ward Councillors and the Portfolio Holder for their consideration.  
 
After reviewing the representations made, the decision has been made not to introduce the Permit  
Parking Area (Zone Z) in the Riverside Road Area.  The decision report can be found on the Watford 
Borough Council website.  
 
Whilst we appreciate some residents did want to see a scheme introduced to deter long term parking 
from non-residents, the general consensus from respondents, was that a permit scheme is not 
required, as there is sufficient availability for parking on street, and that issues relating to demand for 
parking in the area by ‘non-residents’ are no longer relevant now construction on nearby 
developments have been completed.  
  
The proposal to introduce short sections of no waiting at any time, around the access of Riverside 
Road Industrial Works and Lutreola Close, was supported by some residents, and these will be re-
advertised in the New Year, to enable further engagement in relation to this specific issue to take 
place. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Andrew Sturgeon  
Senior Traffic Engineer. 


